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September 2020
Dear Parents/ Guardians,
The re-opening of our school has gone very smoothly since we opened on 27th August. We very much appreciate the co-operation and good wishes from everyone in putting our School Response Plan and Procedures into practice. The staff and children also have played an essential and vital role by doing their best in their changed environment.

As a Primary school, we are guided by the Department of Education and Skills, which in turn are guided by the Health Protection Surveillance Centre and the Chief Medical Officer in relation to public health advice. As such, we all have to work together to ensure that all our children, parents and staff are as safe as possible.

Just a few reminders as we move on in the school year.

Entry Times

8.50am – 2.30   2nd Class

9.00am – 2.40   1st Class

9.10am – 1.40   Senior Infants

9.20am – 1.30   Junior Infants (when in for a full day).
9.30 – 11.45 Early Start morning
12.15 – 2.30 Early Start afternoon

Please come at your allotted time, not beforehand. Each class group has 10 minutes to come into school so please drop your child at their time and leave. We are operation this Drop and Go system to keep the gate area as clear as possible for the safety of all. If you have another child who is coming at a later time, can you please stand back until their appointed time to avoid congregation of adults.
Important points to note:
To follow COVID-19 Protocols,
· Please wear a mask at all times on the school grounds.
· Please observe 2 metres social distance from others on school grounds. 
· Please make an appointment if you need to speak to a member of staff.

· If you arrive late with your child, please phone the office 01-4524064 and you will be told what to do. If you are late collecting your child, phone the office 01-4524064 and Sharon can inform the teacher.

· If you are collecting a child for a medical appointment please phone the Office beforehand and Sharon will organise to have your child ready for collection.

· It is VERY important that we have correct contact details for you so we can contact you if necessary. If you change phone numbers, please send the new number in with your child immediately. Your child’s contact form should be back in school by now. 
· Please have your child dressed appropriately for the weather each day – the children will go to the Yard every day to allow rooms to be aired and sanitised.

· If for any reason your child is unwell please keep them at home and inform the school of their absence. That is a high temperature, a new cough, loss of sense of taste or smell, or shortness of breath.
· Please log on to our website www.shjkillinarden.ie for further regular updates.
· We are happy to tell you that the school book bill has been reduced to €40 for all children, Junior Infants to 2nd Class as we have received a grant to assist with this for the coming year. Link in with Sharon at the office to pay, or send it in in an envelope with your child as soon as possible.  We understand that sometimes it is difficult to meet this cost all at once. Please see the Principal about making an arrangement to pay a certain amount over a period of time.
Thanks again for your support and co-operation.
We are looking forward to working with you all this year.

________________



____________________

Martin Morris




Marie Tuohy

Principal





Deputy Principal 
�








www.sacredheartjns.ie

